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From the President’s Desk—Dave Borchardt 

Well our very first Thanksgiving Day Pot Luck seemed to be a big 
success.  I had quite a few residents tell me how nice they 
thought it was.  We hope to continue this new Desert Harbor tra-
dition.  We had around 80 people and lots of prizes.  Thank you 
so much to Turkey Cooks Connie Riter, Pat Murphy, Bev Bor-
chardt, LeAna Pearson and Bea Goudeseune and Pat Hillard for 
the wonderful dressing.  You all did a great job, the Turkey was 
wonderful and all the side dishes and desserts were great too. 
 
Once again I’m asking all residents to be careful of what you are putting in the blue recycle 
dumpster.  It looks like there has been a lot of garbage and non-recycle items thrown in 
there.  The recycling company has warned us that they will take out the dumpster if it contin-
ues.  We worked so hard to get one put in here, let’s really try and keep it. 
 
I’m looking forward to our very first Christmas Day pot luck. 
 
Our entertainment committee is doing a great job and we have a lot of entertainment lined up 
for the next four months.  Be sure to sign up and attend these events. 
 
Merry Christmas to all ! 

 

         

      

       

President (term 2018-2020) Dave Borchardt Lot #142 612-790-7549  

Vice President (Temporary) Cami Weiss Lot #188 480-234-5074  

Secretary (term 2017-2019) Connie Riter Lot #81 315-657-3078  

Treasurer (term 2017-2019) Richard Granata Lot #99 860-922-3642  

Board Member (term 2016-2019) Richard Lewis Lot #23 480-983-0085  

Board Member (term 2017-2020) April Doud Lot #31 509-881-1130  

Board Member (term 2018-2021) Bonnie Harrison Lot #40 480-304-2449  

     

ACTIVITIES ORGANIZATION 
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WEB MASTER, DICK SMITH, 480-983-5819 

DESERT HARBOR ACTIVITIES COORDINATORS 

 ACTIVITY COORDINATOR TELEPHONE 

 BEAN BAG CLIFF TESSMER 480-671-1414 

 BINGO KAREN KROSCHEL 
PAULA BARKER 

509-209-3722 
712-490-7118 

 BUNCO BECKY GARDNER 480-288-9068 

 CLOSET QUILTERS CAROLE HOBSON 480-288-6270 

 CLUBHOUSE DECORATING SUSAN HOOPES 
LINDA EDWARDS 

505-280-5049 
360-772-3858 

 ENTERTAINMENT CAMI WEISS 480-234-5074 

 GENEALOGY ESTHER  LOUGH 480-288-8579 

 LADIES SOUP & SALAD IN PARK CONNIE RITER 315-657-3078 

 LADIES LUNCHEON OUT OF PARK BEA GOUDESEUNE 480-661-9117 

 MAHJONGG ESTHER LOUGH 480-288-8579 

 PING PONG DON-JUDY CHILDERS 480-982-3664 

 POKER DAVE DROUIN 602-459-9039 

 SHUFFLEBOARD WAYNE MILLER 480-688-6903 

 TAI CHI MIDGE DROUIN 602-459-9039 

 WATER VOLLEYBALL LINDA STEPHENS 480-621-9216 

 WELCOME BILL & SHARI HAUCKE 928-978-4457 

 SUNSHINE BONNIE HARRISON 480-304-2449 

DESERT HARBOR MANAGER, 480-288-8876 

NEWSLETTER COMMITTEE 
Co-Editors: Connie Riter & Dave Borchardt 

Writers: Midge Drouin,  Jane Boudreau, Barb Nienkark, Cami Weiss 
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BIRTHDAYS  -  ANNIVERSARIES 

DECEMBER BIRTHDAYS DECEMBER ANNIVERSARIES 

If you wish to add your birthday 
and/or anniversary or make any 
corrections to the list, please call 
Dick Smith at 480-983-5819 

Our advertisers are very important to us as they help to offset the cost of printing this newsletter. 
Please let them know where you saw their ad whenever you use their products or services. 

Thank You! 

DAY NAME LOT 

1 Sharon Schupbach 93 

5 Kathy Murphy 187 

8 Dick Nienkark 192 

8 Karen Stoesz 174 

12 Irene Szystka 30 

13 Sydney Gardner 70 

15 LeAna Pearson 7 

17 Ed Kelly 69 

17 Vicki Sommer 133 

18 Jim Harrison 40 

18 Carol Lazzari 202 

18 Janice Miller 170 

18 Liz Pawlowski 151 

19 Deanna Fisher 78 

20 Becky Gardner 70 

20 Mike Pfeifer 50 

22 Kay Quinn 139 

23 Richard Anderson 39 

25 Eileen Lervold 90 

26 Anna Parker 12 

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

DAY NAME LOT 

10 Allan & Dee Goodwin 200 

16 Ken & Bonnie Miller 161 

17 Hank & Justine Hilliard 101 

30 Shelby & Susan Robnett 76 

31 Cliff & Linda Edwards 153 
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DESERT HARBOR TELEPHONE AND E-MAIL DIRECTORY 
 
As you know our telephone and e-mail directory will only be printed once a year in Decem-
ber so it’s very important to have updated information. 
 
If you don’t see your name, phone number or e-mail address in the directory, please let us 
know and we will add you.  And if you see a correction that needs to be made, let us know 
about that as well. 
 
The only way you are going to find out about last minute events, changes and/or water shut 
offs is to have a current e-mail address on file. 
 
If you change your e-mail address you need to let us know. 
 
You can send any updates or corrections to:  desertharboraz@aol.com 
 

Ladies Soup ‘n Salad Luncheon   by Connie Riter 

 

On November 6
th
, we had our monthly soup ‘n salad luncheon with 8 people attending.  

Although it was a small group, we had a lot of fun deciding where we would like to go for 
our next luncheon out.  Bea Goudeseune typed up a list of all the places suggested before 
and we decided on the Raging Bull.  The sign-up sheet is in the Clubhouse and a reminder 
to bring your coupon from the Coyote Coupon Book. 
 
We had one soup, several delicious salads, and two desserts.  Kay McKersie picked the 

winner of the 50/50 and it was me!!  I won $6.50. 

We invite all ladies in the park to attend this soup ‘n salad luncheon.  It’s a good place to 

come and meet some new people! 
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On November 1
st
 we had a wonderful celebration for Dorothy Miller at Desert Harbor that was put on 

by her daughter and son in law, Sherry and Herm Weinert. She would have been 94 years old. 
Dorothy passed away May of 2018. As many of you knew her and also knew what a delightful 
person she was to everyone she knew in the park. 
Dorothy enjoyed Desert Harbor and never wanted to leave here. She participated in many sports. 
Bowling, horseshoe (women’s state champion several times), golf and also enjoyed dressing up in 
many costumes. 
She enjoyed Texas Hold Em, enjoying her candy corn and cashew’s. 
There was a large turnout. Had a beautiful cake with her picture on it also.  
Thank you so much to Hans Nikolaas and his musicians for putting on a great night of music 
enjoyment and lots of fun. 
We all miss her but we know someday we will meet again and reminisce about the good old days at 
Desert Harbor…. 

DOROTHY MILLER 
BIRTHDAY PARTY 

November 1, 2018 
By Cami Weiss 
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 JANUARY 
 5 Saturday  Meeting 9:00 am 
 8 Tuesday  Ron Cash Music & Dance 7:00 pm 
 19 Saturday  Pot Luck 4:30 HH  5:00 Food 
 23 Wednesday Pete Byam Music & Dance 7:00 pm 
 
 
 
 FEBRUARY 
 2 Saturday  Meeting 9:00 am 
 3 Sunday  Super Bowl 53 Party 
 6 Wednesday Chili Contest 
 14 Thursday  Vintage Gold Band 
 16 Saturday  Pot Luck 4:30 HH  5:00 Food 
 28 Thursday  Bernie & Red 6:30 pm 
 
 
 
 MARCH 
 2 Saturday  Meeting 9:00 am 
 2 Saturday  Annual Canadian Party 
 9 Saturday  Annual Fun Day 
 10 Sunday  Tim Eggebraaten 
 23 Saturday  Guilty Pleasures Outdoor Concert Bar-B-Q 
 

 

 
ALL EVENTS, DATES AND TIMES ARE SUBJECT TO CHANGE 

 

UPCOMING 
EVENTS 
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WELCOME 

Keith and Michelle Harris 
 
Keith & Michelle recently moved into lot #36.  They 
were originally from Washington State. 
 
Keith enjoys fishing, hunting and sports.  Michelle 
enjoys gardening, travel, Indian arts & crafts as well 
as cooking. 
 
They have 1 child and 2 grandchildren. 
 
Please welcome Keith & Michelle. 
 

NEW RESIDENTS 

harbor lights newsletter 

Donna Gardner 
 
Donna recently moved into lot #17 from Nevada 
and will be a full time resident. 
 
Donna likes puzzles, reading, live theater, music, 
car shows, antiques, shopping, gardening and 
cruising. 
 
Donna has 2 daughters, 7 grandchildren and 8 
great grandchildren. 
 
Please welcome Donna to Desert Harbor. 
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Coyote Coupon Books Still for Sale 
by Connie Riter 
 
This is the twentieth edition of the Coyote Book and as Leslie, the compiler of the book told me ear-
lier this month, “they will sell quickly this year…” and they are!  More and more people are realizing 
what a good buy they are for $20, and how quickly you can recoup this money by using just two cou-
pons!  We have only 14 more to sell!   Once these are sold, the Activities Committee will receive 
$500. 
 
New this year are Schlotzskys, the Raging Bull, Dirtwater Springs Restaurant, Carrabba’s, Sour-
dough Pizza, Superstition Skies – among the restaurants.  A new section has been added called 
“Explore Arizona Day Trips” and in this section are the Apache Gold Casino., Hall of Flame Fire-
fighting Museum, Out of Africa Wildlife Park, the Windmill Winery, and lots of other places to visit, 
including the Canyon Lake Dolly Steamboat and the Desert Belle on Saguaro Lake.   
 
A voided book is in the clubhouse for you to peruse if you wish.  Call me and I’ll bring a book to your 

home, or see me at Bingo, or at the residents meetings.  It would make a lovely Christmas gift for a 

good friend, too, and you could use the coupons together!   

DESERT HARBOR 8-BALL POOL TOURNAMENT 
By Dave Borchardt 

 
We had our annual 8-ball pool tournament on Wednesday No-
vember 14th. 
 
We had a total of 10 players participate. 
 
First place went to LeRoy Mager, second place Dave  
Borchardt and third place went to Don Walker. 
 
8-ball is played on Monday and Thursday nights at 6:30 pm.  If 
you would like to try your luck sometime, please stop in. 
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HALLOWEEN PARTY  OCTOBER 31, 2018 
 

The party started out with a beautifully decorated clubhouse. We had a theme of Hippie’s from the 
60’s.  Thanks to the hardworking entertainment committee.  
We had 60-70 music. A lot of wonderful munchies and 6 gift cards where given out from Fry’s. 
We also had a judge of costumes and there where a lot of them. 
1

st
 Prize went to Heather Alvarado 

2
nd

 Prize went to Clara Corner 
3

rd
 Prize went to Betty Cuevas 

We had a 50/50 drawing also.  All and all it was a great party. 
Thank you all for coming and making it a very good party. 
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Patio Sales  by Connie Riter 

 

The individual community-wide patio sales were held this year on November 10, from 7 to 1 pm.  

Many residents seemed to do well at their own patio sales, depending on what they had for sale.  

We certainly had enough people coming around to look.  At the Clubhouse, the book sale made $49, 

the baked sale $295, and the hamburger and hot dog sale took in $313.  The craft sales where resi-

dent crafters rented a table for $5 each, earned $35. 

We have set the date for next year’s patio sales for November 16
th
, from 7 to 1 pm.  This way it will 

not interfere with the Military Board display for Veteran’s Day.  The “fun days” will be again held in 

March. 
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DESERT HARBOR TEXAS HOLD EM FALL 2018 TOURNAMENT 
 
Our semi annual Desert Harbor Texas Hold Em Fall Tournament was played on Saturday, Sunday, 
Tuesday Nov. 17, 18 and 20.  We started with 20 players and ended up with 4 players finishing in 
the money.  Larry Heming and Bruno Borowczyk split 1st and 2nd place, Cyndi Smith took 3rd place 
and Phil Briggs took 4th place. 
 
We had a great time playing and look forward to next Spring’s tournament sometime in April. 
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DESERT HARBOR 
CRIBBAGE TOURNAMENT 

 
The October tournament was held on Saturday October 27th at noon involved ten 

players.  High hand for the afternoon was won by Mina Ternus with a 24 hand.  High 
card was won by Cliff Tessner which consisted of 4 wins and 1 loss.  The race for 

high card was extremely close between Cliff and Midge Drouin. 
 

The November tournament was held on Tuesday Nov. 27th at noon with a total of 10 
players.  Ann Bush had high card with a 9 (4 wins and 1 skunk) and the High Hand 

was a tie between Bev Borchardt and Dave Drouin each having 20 points. 

 
Thank you to Scott and Char Hudson for hosting the tournament. 

NEW YEAR’S EVE PARTY 
MONDAY DECEMBER 31, 2018 

8:00 pm Clubhouse 
 

Join your friends and neighbors to welcome in 2019  
 
Pizza will be provided, please bring snacks to share and what you would like to drink.  
There will be music provided and if you have any requests for special songs or music 
please let us know in December. 
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Nov. 3, 2018 Summary of Residents Meeting 
by Connie Riter 

 

 
Connie Riter, our secretary began our monthly meeting at 9:01am leading us in the Pledge of Alle-
giance. (Dave Borchardt was out of town.)   There were about 63 residents present.  Connie then 
took roll call of the Board, noting that all were present, except Dave.  She then asked if there were 
any new residents present and there were four new couples.  Vicki Sommer and Martin Odegaard  
in #133; Dick and Louise Norman in #54; Jack and Phyllis Gribben in #100; and Don and Susan 
Baumstark in #60.  She welcomed them to the Park on behalf of all the residents.   
 
The minutes were approved as written.  The treasurer’s report was also approved.    Richard asked 
that we do not use change to purchase 50/50 tickets – it’s too confusing to count it all and takes 
more time.  He also said he needs one more person to volunteer to be on the committee collecting 
money at the door.  See him after the meeting if interested.  Cami had nothing new to report.  Carol 
Rysavy spoke on the library.  The movies have been moved into the card room and she has bought 
new shelves to house them.  They were approved and paid for by Yolanda.  Reminder to use the 
“sign-up” sheet when taking out a movie.  Karen Kroschel spoke on the Mountainbrook Chorus 
which she will buy the tickets for at $10 per ticket.  She also mentioned the Dutton Show on Dec. 
15

th
 at 2 pm.  Sign up sheets are available for each.  Curt reminded everyone that Sunday Night 

Football is held every Sunday evening at 6:20 pm. in the Clubhouse.   Paula added that there is a 
football pool as well.   
 
Regarding the Patio Sale on November 10

th
.  Banners will be placed outside on the walls, pink flags 

will be available for residents to borrow for their own sales and balloons if Connie can find them.  
Midge is running the bake sale and needs more bakers.  We will have coffee available at 50 cents 
per cup – Art Roberts will handle this. 
 
Coyote Coupon Books are available for purchase at $20 each.  See Connie.  Once we sell 50, we 
will receive $500.  An old i-pad will be raffled off at the December residents meeting at $1 per ticket.  
Thanksgiving dinner will be held on Nov. 22

nd
 this year – a sign-up sheet is posted.  We need people 

to bake the turkeys and a sign-up sheet is available for this.  Residents are free – guests are $3 
each.  Richard has tickets to purchase for guests.   
 
Committees are being formed to help with clean-up and pot luck for functions.  Also for Sunshine.  
Please sign up if you can help out.  Linda mentioned cooking the turkeys in our kitchen this year, but 
we decided against this.   
 
Connie mentioned that if the pay-out on 50/50 was more than $100, it will be split between two win-
ners.  The 50/50 was $57 today and was won by Scott Minshull in #167.  Richard Nienkark will put 
out the banners for the patio sale today.  Meeting adjourned at 9:45am 
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Giant Molasses Cookies 
 
Submitted by Jill Heming 

TOTAL TIME: Prep: 30 min. Bake: 15 min./batch YIELD: 2 dozen. 

 

Ingredients 

 

Directions 

 

1-1/2 cups butter, softened 

2 cups sugar 

2 large eggs, room temperature 

1/2 cup molasses 

4-1/2 cups all-purpose flour 

4 teaspoons ground ginger 

2 teaspoons baking soda 

1-1/2 teaspoons ground cinnamon 

1 teaspoon ground cloves 

1/4 teaspoon salt 

1/4 cup chopped pecans 

3/4 cup coarse sugar 

1. Preheat oven to 350°. In a large bowl, cream butter and sugar until light and fluffy. Beat in 

eggs and molasses. Combine the flour, ginger, baking soda, cinnamon, cloves and salt; 

gradually add to creamed mixture and mix well. Fold in pecans. 

2. Shape into 2-in. balls and roll in coarse sugar. Place 2-1/2 in. apart on ungreased baking 

sheets. Bake 13-15 minutes or until tops are cracked. Remove to wire racks to cool. 
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PIE AND ICE CREAM SOCIAL 
By Cami Weiss 

 

Desert Harbor had a Pie and Ice Cream social November 12
th
 as a celebration of Veteran’s Day. 

There were about 50 people that attended. Most brought a pie to share and the Activities Committee 
provided the ice cream. 
There were a lot of pies of every kind. Most enjoyed 1-3 pieces of their favorite pie. 
There were some left over so the Bingo players enjoyed pie that evening again. 
We on the entertainment committee want to Thank all of you for the delicious pies and for attending 

the celebration. Thank You….. 
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Out of Park Luncheon    by Bea Goudeseune 

 
Over the Hill ratings for the Raging Bull !! Our Ladies all had the most delicious 
lunch.. Some had appetizers of Potato Skins filled with meat and cheese, others 
had the Grilled Chicken sandwich, I had an appetizer of Street Taco's " Carne 
Asada" style, and the rest had various Hamburgers .  
 
Raging Bull serviced us continuously and handled our separate checks with no 
problem.  After lunch we sat back for a bit, listened & enjoyed as the live music 
began, A "Lady" Solo Guitarist entertained us and I must say she was great . On 
Tuesdays at 1:00pm the music begins.. Stop in and enjoy the food and music .. 
************* 
Ladies, please note : In Park Luncheon will be Tuesday Dec 4th. 
** There will be NO Out of Park Luncheon in Dec. 
*** There will be NO In Park Luncheon in Jan. 
**** We will celebrate our Christmas & New Year Out of Park Lunch on Tuesday                         
Jan. 15th. at P.F. Chang's . 
 
Bulletin will be in the Club House.  Please join and help celebrate our Christmas 
and New Year! 
 
MERRY CHRISTMAS & HAPPY & BLESSED NEW YEAR !! 
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THANKSGIVING POTLUCK 
November 22, 2018 

By Connie Riter 

This was the first time we had the Thanksgiving Dinner on Thanksgiving Day itself and not 
on a Saturday before or after!  Dave said he felt that so many people were living here full 
time and many didn’t have any relatives in the area, that it would be a good idea to celebrate 
the potluck on Thanksgiving Day.  And….it turned out to be a really good idea! 
 
We had over 85 people at the dinner with many guests coming as well.  We had more than 
enough turkey which was cooked in individual homes and brought to the clubhouse to keep 
warm.  Thanks to the following people for cooking the turkeys:  Pat Murphy, Dave and Bev 
Borchardt, Bea Goudeseune, Connie Riter, and LeAnn Pearson.  Residents brought the 
other trimmings which included mashed potatoes, squash, stuffing, gravy, green bean cas-
serole, many different desserts, and a mac and cheese dish with zucchini.  Everything was 
very delicious and there was enough left for seconds. 
 

The 50/50 was over $100, so it was split between two people:  Janie Kalmakoff and Bart 

Berndt won $50 each.  Clara Corner won a $50 gift card. There were other prizes as well – a 

bottle of pomegranate margarita mix, a bottle of Captain Morgan , two coyote coupon books, 

and two Terry Redlin Christmas ornaments.  There was a lot of anticipation waiting for the 

last number of the winning ticket to be called each time.  

Everyone seemed to enjoy the dinner and the chance to win a prize!  
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MERRY CHRISTMAS from Sunshine Home Sales.  We’ve been serving home sale and listing 
needs of Desert Harbor residents and the East Valley for over a decade.  As your Desert Harbor 
neighbor at Lot 173, Karen has your best interest at heart.  Please feel free to call anytime with 
questions or concerns regarding the listing and sale of your home.   With over 30 years of com-
bined experience in the industry, we know the local market and will find you a new home, or sell 
your present home at the best possible market price. 

T’is the Season.  7 Days a week, 24 hours a day.   
 

  Karen Majur   Hagit (Heidi) Francis 
  Cell: (480) 250-2219  Cell: (602) 309-9678 

Recycled Card Program   by Connie Riter 

 
For years I have been collecting used greeting cards and sending them to Nevada because they 
were the only ones who would take them, at my own expense. 
 
I have decided not to continue to do this. 
 
Here is the address should you want to send your own cards to St. Jude’s, but if you have unused 
cards --- with envelopes, I would suggest you give them to Goodwill, the Salvation Army, or to St. 
Vincent de Paul’s.   
                                          St. Jude’s Ranch for Children 
                                          Recycled Card Program 
                                          100 St. Jude’s Street 
                                          Boulder City, NV  89005 
Thank you! 
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ADVERTISERS WANTED 
 

 

If anyone knows of a company that you would recommend 
and you think they might be interested in advertising in our 
newsletter, please let anyone on the newsletter committee 
know and we will follow up with them. 
 
 
Our advertisers help us to offset some of the costs 
associated with printing our monthly newsletter and we  
appreciate them very much. 
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INFORMATION 

GARBAGE  Picked up every Monday and Thursday morning (please don’t put your food 
   garbage out the night before because the Coyotes love to rip it open). 
   If one of the following holidays falls on a Monday or Thursday, the garbage will 
   be picked up one day later: 
   Independence Day, Thanksgiving Day, Christmas Day, New Year’s Day 
 
RECYCLE  We have dumpsters located on the west side of the clubhouse.  There is one 
   yellow color container for paper and cardboard.  We get money for the paper 
   and cardboard so PLEASE use it as it helps the Activity Club’s treasury.  The 
   blue recycle dumpster is for plastic, glass and all other recycle items.  We  
   do not get any money for these two containers, but please recycle as much as 
   you can. 
 
MAIL   The mail person that delivers our mail will put the “red flag” up when he/she is 
   done.  If you have outgoing mail, just put it in the outgoing mail slots and it will 
   be picked up.   Please do not put the red flag up, let the mail person do it. 
 
WEB SITE  www.desertharboraz.net 
   You can find lots of information there including updates to our calendar 
 
NAME BADGES Custom made name badge with your name & lot number 
   Contact Mike Kereluk, lot #82, 480-987-8587 

 
FOOD BANK There is a cardboard box in the clubhouse marked “Food Bank”.  Please 
   bring non-perishable items to put in the box.  Please do not bring outdated 
   or expired items, we just have to throw them away. 
 
MEDICINE  You can drop off your old prescription medications at the Apache Junction 
DISPOSAL  Police Dept., 1001 N Idaho Rd., Monday through Thursday from 
   9:00 am to 5:00 pm 
 
 
 
 
 
DRIVERS LICENSE & TITLE-REGISTRATION 
   575 N Idaho Rd Ste 600 Apache Junction 85119  www.azdot.gov 
 
APACHE JUNCTION CHAMBER OF COMMERCE 
   567 Apache Trail Apache Junction 85120  www.ajchamber.com 
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The newsletter committee neither endorses or approves any product or service 

DESERT  HARBOR  RESIDENTS  OFFER  SERVICES 

       

 NAME LOT SERVICE PHONE 

       

 Midge Drouin 203 Haircuts, Styling, Blow Drying 602-459-9039 

 Esther Lough 123 Puppy Sitting 480-288-8579 

 Connie Riter 81 Bus Trips 315-657-3078 

 Jean Myers 44 Pet & House Sitting, Drive to Store, Doctor’s 480-671-4481 

   Office, Airport, House Cleaning  

 Bob Myers 44 Yard work, odd jobs 480-671-4481 

 Liz Pawlowski 6 Odd jobs, anything you can’t do yourself 623-385-5429 

 Karen Majur 173 Sunshine Home Sales 480-250-2219 

 Barry Dalton 145 http://www.abcliveit.com 801-616-2643 

 Joyce Hoopes 141 Pet Sitting 505-250-6613 

 Richard Nienkark 192 Light landscaping, irrigation, gutter cleaning 480-288-0568 

 Karen Ayo 25 House cleaning, Elder care 480-383-9071 

 Jim Jackson 57 Computer help (call after 1:00 pm) 480-625-1364 

 Pat Pederson-Ed Kelly 69 Hummingbird Homes, Inc. 480-832-6241 

 Elaine Granata 99 Hairdresser 860-922-3681 

 Wayne Miller 161 Tree & Bush Trimming, Yard Maintenance 480-688-6903 

 Ed Williams 176 Watch Repair & Watch Battery Replacement $4.00 480-558-1579 

   Includes labor & cleaning  

 Karen Hamillton 111 House Cleaning, Holiday decorating 602-291-7574 
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DECEMBER 2018 
SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

AM 
 
 

6:50 Water 
Aerobics 
9:00 Tai Chi - 
               Yoga 
10:00 Ping 
          Pong 
 

6:50 Water 
Aerobics 
 
 
10:00 Ping                   
          Pong 
 

6:50 Water 
Aerobics 
 
 
10:00 Crafting 
 

6:50 Water 
Aerobics 
9:00 Tai Chi 
            Yoga 
 
 
 

6:50 Water 
Aerobics 
 
10:00 Ping 
          Pong 
10:00 Wood 
         Carving 

7:00 Coffee 
Donuts 

PM 
 
 
12:30 Poker 
 
 

 
 
 
1:00 Mahjongg 
 
6:30 Bingo 
6:30 Billiards 

 
2:30 Pizza 
         Lot #131 
6:00 NDQ 
        Poker 
6:30 Cards 

 
12:00 Wtr V-ball 
1:00 Mex Train 
3:00 Shufflebrd 
6:30  BibleStudy 
 

1:00 Cards 
1:00 Quilting 
 
 
 
6:30 Billiards 
6:30 Cards 
 

 
 
 
4:00 Happy 
Hour 
 
 

 
12:00Wtr V-ball 
 
 
3:00 Bean Bag 
 
5:30 Poker 
 

 
 
 

  
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 1 

9:00 am 
Resident Mtg 
 
Choir Out of 
Park 7:00 pm 

 
 

HERM 

2 
 
 
 
 
 

3 

 
4 
12:00 noon 
Ladies Soup 
& Salad 
6:30 pm 
Steve Briggs 
Music-Dance 

5 
 

6 
10am BUNCO 
2:30 pm 
XMAS Movie 
Clubhouse 
 
6:00 pm Poker 

7 8 
 
 
 
 
 

CLARK. 

9 10 
 
 

11 

 
12:00 noon 
Cribbage 
Tournament 

12 
 
 
 

 

13 
 

 
2:30 pm  
XMAS Movie 
Clubhouse 
 

14 

 
15 
 
 
Dutton Show 
Out of park 
2:00 pm 
 
                    DICK N 

16 
 
 
 
5:45 pm 
Sunday Night 
Football 

17 18 
 

19 
 

20 

10am BUNCO 
2:30 XMAS 
Movie 
Clubhouse 
5:30 Caroling 
       Clubhouse 

21 
 

22 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DICK S 

23 
 
 
 
30 

24 

 
 
 
31 
7:00 pm 
NY Eve Party 

25 
 
XMAS Dinner 
Pot Luck 
1:00  HH 
1:30 Food 

26 
 

27 
 
 

28 
 
 
 

29 
 
 
 
 
 
 

BOB L 
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